
Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Community Council Minutes
Thursday 4th February 2021
Attendees: Community Councillors: Eileen Virtue, Helen Blackwell, Frances Cassidy, Paul Cassidy (Chair), Peter Breslin, Louise Harris
Cllr Rebecchi
Alastair Montgomery – Resident

Catriona McLafferty – Resident 

Linda Scott – Resident

1 Chairperson’s welcome:

Paul Cassidy welcomed all to the meeting
2 Apologies: 
Councillor Gerry Dorian
Stuart McMillan MSP

Community Police

Community wardens

3 Police Matters and Community Wardens Report:  
· Police – A survey regarding use of body cams has been received- the link will be put on the website
· Wardens -  attached report            
4 Minutes of Last Meeting (taken out of order):
The date needs to be altered to the 14th January.

Other than that correction the minutes were proposed by Francis Cassidy and seconded by Eileen Virtue.

Matters Arising: 
Co Op Crossing – Paul has asked for a weekly update from Transport Scotland as the works were supposed to have been started by now. Concern was raised about the lack of progress and the speed at which cars come down the hill despite it being a 30mph limit. Cllr Rebecchi has also complained about the lack of a permanent crossing.

Ardgowan Road Speeding – it would appear that residents would not be able to erect their own “slow down” sign. Reducing the road to a 20mph zone would require traffic calming.

Cliff Lyons bench – no progress on this – waiting for costs from Blooming Inverkip
Inverkip Hub to receive £250 for Christmas events – Eileen to contact Kevin at the hub.

Pavement Parking in Inverkip– Helen Blackwell followed up with the police – their response was that when operations allow they can look at this problem. If it is parents parking whilst waiting for children to come out of school it was thought there could be some give and take as it prevents traffic clogging up the main street and pavement parking for that purpose would be only for short period of time. However it was noted that this does prevent prams etc from passing safely. Helen to feedback to the resident.
Footbridge lighting improvement required  – Paul Cassidy will enquire with Transport Scotland

Discussion about use of the land which is privately owned in Inverkip (tennis courts, old swing park and land between the hub and Sainsbury’s) – there is a desire to tidy up this land and local gardening groups have presented plans however these have been turned down by the landowner who has indicated the land is to developed. The landowner does not wish to allow locals to tidy up these areas even on a temporary basis which has been suggested. Cllr Rebecchi will ask resident Andrew Bell what response he got from the landowner.

It was suggested that the landowner and Ardgowan Estate is invited to a community council meeting so that we can explore some ideas to improve the appearance to the entrance to Inverkip. Eileen to contact Estate office
Access to the pitch at Wemyss Bay – Cllr Dorian provided a response  from Tony McEwan Head of Culture, Communities and Educationa Resources at IC about the access to the pitch: 
“ the pitch at Wemyss Bay Primary School is not available for community use as it is part of the primary school estate and also is currently let-able for those who wish to book it.

 

There seems to have been an informal arrangement in the past where a sports club had a key to access the pitch. This should not have happened as the Council has liability around making sure the pitch is free from debris before it is re-let. It appears also that this key was perhaps copied to the point where several residents had access and was perhaps allowed because there was no letting officer available to open and close the pitch.

 

We have recently renewed the lock on the pitch and have also now allocated a letting officer to the pitch to ensure that it is opened and closed (and safety checked) prior to people using it.

 

You may be aware that several of our secondary schools and other community pitches have ‘crawl spaces’ to allow the community to use the pitch when there are no lets on. However, this has not been extended to our primary schools and there are no plans at the moment to do so.”

The resident who enquired will be updated

5  SECRETARY’S REPORT / CORRESPONDENCE: 

      Attached below     
6 Planning Matters:
Wemyss Bay Co Op crossing – discussed under matters arising
A78 traffic lights at Inverkip Junction Improvements: Resident Linda Scott attended the meeting and asked about the decision making process to agree traffic lights at the junction when a roundabout was what local people wanted. Paul Cassidy explained that although a roundabout was the preferred way forward, with locals, the community council and Inverclyde Council. The upgrade to the road is part of the Glasgow City Region City Deal which is an agreement between the UK Government, the Scottish Government and eight Scottish councils including Inverclyde. The work is in association with Scottish Power, linked to the development of the power station development.

Although plans for a roundabout were put forward City Deal turned them down in favour of traffic lights for various reasons including space, and finance.

A discussion took place about the merits of a roundabout versus traffic lights and it was agreed that Paul Cassidy would write to Transport Scotland to ask what the plans are and also to Scott Allan at Inverclyde Council to provide up to date plans for the road. Resident Catriona McLafferty asked how the local community could challenge the decision.

Peter Breslin suggested that an action plan is pulled together to challenge the decision as it is not what local people want for the junction. Action: Community Council
7 Roads Pavements and Lighting:
Fly Tipping at the lay by on the A78 at the entrance to Inverkip – this was raised an reported to the Council
Communal bins in Inverkip – the mess around this area was raised again. A resident had asked if the bins could be relocated further back from the road. Helen Blackwell mentioned that this was a topic of concern at the local Communication and Engagement Group and that they were happy to work with the Community Council in finding a solution, which could include increasing capacity and or having them emptied more often.

It is not possible to move the bins further back as that land is privately owned.

Helen Blackwell agreed to write to the council to inform them of the fly tipping (and the Police) and also to request if the bins can be emptied more frequently and update the Communication and Engagement Group. 

8 Treasurers Report: 
Francis reported that the grant (£1288.04) is now in the account. The balance is now £3,611.51
Paper work for the 20/21 grant has been submitted

Outstanding payments are the hub Christmas events and the funds for the gnomes.

9 Village Funding:
· No update
10 AOCB:
Inverkip and Wemyss Bay Communication and Engagement group -  Helen Blackwell fed back from the last meeting all priorities discussed are current Community Council ongoing items i.e. use of land in the villages and road safety. Terms of reference are being drafted and a mapping exercise to show all groups in the area. Next meeting will be in March.
Helen Blackwell asked if the Anti Social Behaviour planning meeting could be scheduled before the Easter holidays – Cllr Rebecchi offered to contact Stuart McMillan

Alastair Montgomery asked if there was any progress about the Wemyss Bay Post Office – Post meeting note – the current operators have agreed to keep it open.

Catriona McLafferty asked about the lack of buses to Gourock from Inverkip – teenagers who go to high school in Gourock have no direct route and are unable to socialise with school friends there. Cllr Rebecchi reported that previously McGills and Stagecoach had been approached about this and they had said the demand was not sufficient enough to put a bus through the village. Eileen agreed to ask Stuart McMillan if there had been any further discussions with bus operators about this.

11 Date of next meeting:

Thursday 4th March at 7pm

Zoom
  SECRETARY’S REPORT / CORRESPONDANCE: 

Email Ronnie Cowan MP office – forwarding Press Release 22 Jan regarding 
              Inverclyde Covid Vaccine Centre confirmed as Greenock Town Hall. 
Emails from Community Wardens – December and January reports

Emails from Inverclyde Council Planning – weekly lists . Info available on IC website 

                                    http://planning.inverclyde.gov.uk/Online/
                                       http://planning.inverclyde.gov.uk/online/search.do?action=weeklylist
Email from Inverclyde Council – forwarding a Program Snapshot from Amey.

                                  Amey are trialling it for upcoming works on key routes on the 

                                  South-West network until end of March 2021.

                                  This is simply a quick reference guide to planned works on this 
  part of the network. 

                                  Amey website and road work alerts system remain the best 
 source of  detailed and timely information on planned schemes.

                                 Due to twin challenges of coronavirus and winter weather 
                                 conditions,  dates  remain subject to change. 
                                 Schemes awaiting final approval are marked as To 

                                 Be Confirmed.

                                We will post links and the Snapshot for a78 on IWBCC 
                                 website/Facebook.

 Email from Ian Hanley Community Safety Lead Officer - forwarding Police Scotland

                                consultation engagement survey - Use of Body Worn Video.

                               We will share the links/info on IWBCC website/Facebook

                      Contents summary:  

                               I have been asked to contact you by Cllr Tommy McVey in his capacity as Convenor of the 

                                Inverclyde Local Police & Fire Scrutiny Committee regarding a current Police Scotland public 

                                 consultation.

                               Police Scotland are seeking the views of individuals in respect of their use of body worn video by

                               police officers when interacting with the public. The use of Body Worn Video by police to record  

                               interactions with the public and evidence has proven to:
 
                             ·         improve the quality of interactions with the public;
                             ·         reduce and resolve complaints;
                             ·         increase officer safety;
                             ·         reduce delays to justice; and
                             ·         lead to greater public transparency.
 
                          If members of your Community Council wish to complete the survey, and if you wish to share the 

                         consultation through your media channels you can access the engagement via the following links 

                          below.
 
                         The link to the engagement is 

                                  Police Scotland's use of Body Worn Video - Police Scotland - Citizen Space
 

 

                           If easier, Police Scotland have publicised the engagement via their social media channels for you to

                          share/retweet

                             https://twitter.com/policescotland/status/1356278104218624003?s=09                       https://www.facebook.com/PoliceScotland/photos/a.440026319413126/3730427837039608/?type=3&sfnsn=scwspmo 

                               

